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Project: Regional Mobility Pricing Project 
Staff Contact: Mike Mason, Michael.W.Mason@odot.state.or.us 

Description 

The ODOT Toll Program is building on the outcome of the agency’s Value Pricing Feasibility Analysis 
completed in December 2018. The feasibility analysis was conducted using state funding from House Bill 
2017; no Federal funds were spent (except for $43 in June by administrative staff activating the 
account). 
The Toll Program is part of the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program. This planning effort 
was included in the 2021-2022 UPWP with two components, a Comprehensive Congestion Management 
and Mobility Pricing Project and tolling of Interstate 205 in Clackamas County (OR213 to Stafford Road), 
which has subsequently completed planning and entered the preliminary engineering phase. 

The Comprehensive Congestion Management and Mobility Pricing Project, renamed as the Regional 
Mobility Pricing Project, carries forward one project in the planning phase. It is evaluating variable rate 
pricing on all lanes of the full corridor lengths of Interstate 5 and Interstate 205 within the Portland 
metro area. In December 2020, the Oregon Transportation Commission, under the direction of HB 2017, 
extended the toll corridor for this project to the full length of I-5 and I-205 from an earlier shorter 
segment between southwest and north Portland only.  

ODOT initiated a federal Planning and Environmental Linkage (PEL) process in 2021 for the Regional 
Mobility Pricing Project. The goal is to identify -- through outreach with agency partners and the public -- 
the project purpose, needs, area of impact, and initial concepts that will be evaluated for environmental 
impacts under the federal National Environmental Policy Act. This initial planning phase for the Regional 
Mobility Pricing Project is expected to be completed in 2022.  

The Oregon Transportation Commission has tolling authority for Oregon’s highway system. The project 
is led by ODOT, which has developed a decision and advisory structure to engage regional partners for 
technical input as well as an advisory committee to assist in developing an equity framework and 
equitable process. Regional partners include local, county, and regional agencies, as well as transit 
service providers including TriMet, Smart, and others. Additionally, ODOT has coordinated with Metro 
and the City of Portland on their efforts related to congestion pricing. A comprehensive engagement 
strategy provides public input. 

The Regional Mobility Pricing Project is consistent with the RTP policies relating to reliability, pricing and 
Transportation System Management & Operations (TSMO).   
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FY 2021-22 Cost and Funding Sources 

 

Requirements:  Resources:  
Personal Services $4,157,018 Federal grant $3,965460 
Materials & Services $142,982 Local Match $334,540 

TOTAL $4,300,000 TOTAL $4,300,000 
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